
 

 
Jahan C. Sagafi 

jsagafi@outtengolden.com 
Tel: (415) 638-8808 

December 3, 2021 
 
Danny Bickell, Deputy Clerk 
Supreme Court of the United States 
One First Street NE 
Washington, DC  20543 
 
 Re:  Uber Technologies, Inc., et al. v. Johnathon Gregg, No. 21-453 
 
Dear Mr. Bickell: 
 
 I am counsel for respondents in the above-referenced case. On September 21, 
2021, the Court docketed a certiorari petition in this case, and on November 10, 2021, the 
Court requested that respondents file a response to the petition. Unless extended by the 
Court, the response would be due on December 10.  
 

Pursuant to Rule 30.4, I respectfully request an extension of 30 days, to and 
including January 10, 2022. I have several pressing obligations during the upcoming 
weeks, including multiple major briefing deadlines and hearings.  An extension will 
allow me to meet these obligations and also to file a response that adequately addresses 
the points raised in the petition.  We are also in the process of associating with new 
counsel to assist with proceedings in this Court, who will need extra time to become 
familiar with the case.  
 

For these reasons, I ask that a 30-day extension be granted.  Thank you for your 
attention to this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Jahan C. Sagafi 

Counsel for Respondent 
 
Cc: Theane Evangelis Kapur, Counsel of record for Petitioner 


